
Personal Development in Religious Education 
  
House competitions  
The RE Department run a series of competitions throughout the academic year. For pupils in Key 
Stage Three, there is a spirited art competition at the end of HT4. In collaboration with Geography 
and RE we ask pupils to participate in the Humanities reward postcard design competition.  
  
Trips and visits  
The RE Department works in collaboration with the Humanities faculty offers trips at KS3 to 
Lancaster Castle as part of the pupils programme of study. At KS4 there is a trip to Runshaw College 
to support pupils’ study of ‘The existence of God’. 
 
Guest speakers and workshops  
 
With the History department we contribute to the Bi-annually Anne Frank exhibition. The year 9 
pupils have the opportunity to engage in presenting an exhibition on behalf of the Anne Frank Trust. 
Pupils have an opportunity to become Anne Frank Ambassadors.  
  
Volunteering opportunities  
Pupils will have the opportunity from September 2024 to become librarians for the Humanities 
Library.  
  
Cultural experiences  
Starting in the Summer term of 2024, pupils will be offered cultural visits to locations in the 
Penwortham and Preston areas. Sites will include places of historical significance such as churches 
and historic buildings such as the Gujarat Hindu Temple and Community Centre.  
 


